
       

  
 

   
   

 
          

        

       

      

      

    

      

    

  

 

         

     

      

     

       

  

 

      

      

        

         

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

     

   

 

 

 

  

   

PUBLIC NOTICE 

NOTICE OF FIVE-YEAR REVIEW 
JEFFERSON BARRACKS FORMER POST DUMPING GROUNDS

The U.S. Army is initiating the first Five-Year Review (FYR) for 

the Jefferson Barracks Former Post Dumping Grounds Site. The 
Jefferson Barracks was established in 1826 as a garrison for the U.S. 
Army infantry units.  From 1826 to 1946, portions of the Jefferson 
Barracks riverfront property were used for various waste disposal 
activities, including World War I-era military munitions, such as mortar 
rounds.  The FYR is being conducted to meet the requirements of the 
Comprehensive Environmental Response, Compensation, and Liability 
Act of 1980. It will evaluate the implementation and performance of the 
site remedy to determine if it remains protective of human health and the 
environment.

The selected remedy for the Site, which was implemented in 1999, 
includes land use controls consisting of the installation of riprap (riprap is 
a material consisting of stone or crushed rock, which is placed along 
shorelines to protect against erosion) at the former dump area and posting 
of warning signs.  

The FYR Report will be reviewed by the Missouri Department 

of Natural Resources. It will also be made available to the public after 
finalization in December 2021. 

Questions about the FYR or requests for information can be submitted to: 

Ms. Josephine Newton-Lund 

CENWK-PME-S 

USACE-Kansas District 

601 East 12th Street 

Kansas City, MO 64106 

816-389-3912

Josephine.M.Newton-lund@usace.army.mil

mailto:Josephine.M.Newton-lund@usace.army.mil



